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To follow on from the last newsletter, our next 
“Inquiry Stage” is in relation to how we filter 
facts. How do we know the difference between 
truth and opinion? Deciphering the difference 
can be a challenging exercise and this is an   
important stage of the learning process for our 
students. A fact is a statement that can be 
proven true or false. An opinion is an          
expression of a person's feelings that cannot be 
proven.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Filtering Facts Stage 

 

What are some of the strategies used to filter 
facts? 

 Define what a fact is 

 Identify how to process, sort out and   

organise ideas  

 Group facts together 

 Keep useful facts  

 Park unrelated facts  

 

 

The teachers’ role: 

 Ask “What have you learnt?”  

 Ask “How will the information be         
recorded?” 

 Scaffold as needed to make connections 
with new knowledge 

 Initiate discussions on findings 

 Ask clarifying questions  
 

The students’ role: 

 Share experiences & ideas 

 Cut & sort, organise, clarify, highlight     
relevant information 

 Choose what to keep  

 Ask more questions, compare and contrast, 
list, group & label findings 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ehara taku toa i te toa takitahi engari he toa takimano 

My strength is not that of an individual but that of the collective 

Deborah Heasman 

Principal 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS  - TERM 3 2018 

29th August Te Po Arohia Ake - Māori and Pasifika Celebration 

30th August Year 8 College Day 

31st August Daffodil day 

4th September Auckland Cross Country 

6th September BOT meeting in the staffroom 6:30pm 

7th September Kowhai, Karaka and Miro Cross Country 

10th - 14th September AIMS games 

11th September PATHS meeting in the staffroom 6:30pm 

13th September Rippa Rugby Years 3 - 6 

17th - 21st September Book Week - Parade on Friday 21st Sept 

17th September Young Ocean Explorers Assembly 

25th September PATHS meeting in the staffroom 6:30pm 

28th September Last day of Term 3 

15th October First day of Term 4 

ӑ 

Weaving and carving are     

traditional forms of Maori art. 

Where in Te Awaroa Helensville 

can you find examples of 

these?  
Congratulations to our students who sat the UNSW 

Global ICAS exams 

 

Special mention to the following students: 

 

Kate Larsen - High Distinction in Science.               

Kate is in the top 1% of Year 8 participants in New Zealand 

and the Pacific region.  Outstanding Kate! 

Millie Limmer - Credit in Science 

--------------------------- 

Rebecca Bloemendal - High Distinction in Spelling        

Rebecca is in the top 1% of Year 7 participants in New 

Zealand and the Pacific region. Congratulations Rebecca! 

Charlie Clunie - Distinction in Spelling.                       

Charlie is in the top 11% of Year 6 participants. Well done 

Charlie! 

Jacob Bloemendal - Credit in Spelling 

Rocco Mowat - Merit in Spelling 

--------------------------- 

Kate Larsen - Distinction in Writing.  

Kate is in the top 9% of Year 8 participants in New    

Zealand and the Pacific region. Awesome Kate! 

Mila Laarakkers - Credit in Writing 

Emma Mabbett - Credit in Writing 

Chloe Reynolds - Credit in Writing 

Certificates will be presented at assembly on Monday  

HPS Daffodil Day  

Friday 31st August 2018 

Wear as much yellow as you can and  

bring a gold coin donation. 

$2207 was raised at the Lego Day for students 

travelling to Hong Kong in November.  Parent   

organiser Rachel, estimated that approximately 

500 people came through on the day. Special 

thanks to Allblocks Lego User Group and Toy 

World Henderson, who donated all the prizes for 

the day.  Thanks also to all the families who came 

to see this amazing display of LEGO. 
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Room 4  
How do we know about Space? 
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HELENSVILLE PRIMARY SCHOOL - KAIPARA CROSS 

COUNTRY RESULTS 

TOP TEN FINISHERS 

 YEAR 5 GIRLS Placing  YEAR 7 GIRLS Placing  

 Emilee Coe 1st  Piper Crake 3rd=  

 Georgina Collinge-Coker 2nd  Lilee Allen 5th  

 Brooke Scrivener 4th  Kyla Middleton 6th  

 Mila Laarakkers 5th  YEAR 7 BOYS Placing  

 YEAR 5 BOYS Placing  Orlando Wynyard 3rd  

 Tom Pilkington 1st  Harvey Banks 5th  

 Shawn Sayers 7th  YEAR 8 GIRLS Placing  

 YEAR 6 GIRLS Placing  Daisy Oliver-Chambers 1st  

 Millie Limmer 2nd  Lauren Tanner 3rd  

 Lexie Tilson 10th  Eve Canter 6th  

 YEAR 6 BOYS Placing  Kiyana Pakenham 9th  

 Ottis Oliver-Chambers 1st  YEAR 8 BOYS Placing  

 Jordan Van Schalkwyk 2nd  Ely Tupuola 9th  

 Bryce Meikle 7th  Jack Sergeant 10th  

 James Ross 8th     

 Curtis Woodward 9th     

   

Mathletics Awards 
 

Congratulations to Emma,             
Lakhenzie, Nikola and    

David, who all received a 
gold award in Mathletics ! 

 

A very warm welcome to our new      
students, Elaine, Mikayla and their   

families. We look forward to showing 
them all our school has to offer. 
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Group Day 
We are urgently needing a parent/caregiver to represent  

Helensville Primary at Group Day meetings. 

Group Day is an annual event for children who have won ribbons 

for their animals at Ag Day. Ribbon winners from schools around 

the South Kaipara region come together with their  animals for the 

day to compete to see who is the best of the best. 

Group Day is run by parents from around the Kaipara Region and 

can only exist with volunteers like you! 

If you are interested in helping or want further information, please 

email Tracey Buchanan at traceyb@helensville.school.nz  

mailto:traceyb@helensville.school.nz
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Disclaimer: These are community notices that are no way connected with Helensville 

School.  Parents should make their own judgements as to the safety and suitability of 

any of these programmes for their children. 

Community notices 

Family Have A Go Day  

Sunday 16th September!! 

Looking for something to do in Helensville...come down to 
Rautawhiri Park on Sunday 16th September between 11am – 
2pm and Have A Go, have a chat or collect some information on 
what sports our community has to offer. 

There will be a fundraising sausage sizzle, fun for the family 
and an opportunity to learn. 

So far activities on the day will include – Athletics, Tennis, 
Touch Rugby, Futsal, Soccer, Baseball, Netball. 

There are still more groups coming on board so watch this 
space!! 

An opportunity for a cuppa and a chat to the Lions Club of 
Helensville at the Rautawhiri Park Pavilion, take a look at the 
great work they do in our community. 

All welcome!!! 

https://www.facebook.com/events/223325558370891/  

Fathers' Day gifts from Ezlunch 

It's time to celebrate dads – and how better than to get them 

something a little different, and not socks! 

Place an order with ezlunch for delivery 27th August –

 31st August and be in the draw to WIN ONE OF TWO 

$50 Gift Vouchers to gift to Dad on Fathers' Day.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

The winners will be notified by email and/or phone 

on Friday 31st August.  Good luck! 

Kids' Kitchen Cooking Class 

 

Te Whare Oranga ō Parakai 

Sunday 9 September 

The last Kids' Kitchen was a sell-out, so don't miss out this 

month.  

Classes are 9 am, 10 am and 11 am - cost $5 each,  

Ages 3-12 

And watch this space, because very shortly we'll be announcing a 

special Kids' Kitchen session to coincide with the next school 

holidays. 

 Email: kitchen@hdht.co.nz 

Helensville Swimming Club  

LEARN TO SWIM 
SWIMMING LESSONS are available for beginners  - squad level  

with Helensville Swimming Club for children aged from 5 years old  

for Term 4 2018 .  Half hour lessons are held on Mondays &  

Wednesdays after school.  
   

Helensville Swimming Club also has SQUAD SWIMMING on  

Monday and Wednesday evenings from 6-7pm for the more  

advanced swimmers wanting to keep up fitness levels and  

improve technique and style. 
 

The club has qualified coaches who will teach your  

child to swim to NZ Swimming Association Certification standards.    
 

Contact Jane by txt or call : 027 605 4630  

https://www.facebook.com/events/223325558370891/


 

Helensville School - Where we know what it is to be a learner 

Please Support Those Who Support Us 

Every Monday, Countdown Helensville donate 

fruit and bread for students without lunches.  

Please support those who support us. Shop at 

Countdown Helensville. 


